Chi Yun School 21-22 Announcement PO04E Announcement in-charge: Ms. Liu Hang Lam

CHI YUN SCHOOL
The arrangements for new academic year

25th August, 2021
Dear Parents/Guardians :

The Education Bureau (EDB) announced on 2"August that, after taking into account the latest
development of the epidemic and the preparedness of schools, has decided that all kindergartens
(KGs), primary and secondary schools (including special schools and schools offering non-local
curriculum), and private schools offering non-formal curriculum (commonly known as ‘tutorial
schools’) (PSNFCs} will continue to have half-day face-to-face classes in the 2021/22 school year.
Refer to the guidelines from EDB, our school will continue to have half-day face-to-face classes in
the 2021/22 school year,

During the summer holiday, our school has thoroughly cleaned and disinfected the school premises.
We have urged all staff members, including school bus drivers to step up precautionary measures to
maintain personal hygiene and environmental hygiene of the school. Besides, we will also request
all the staff who have contacts with our students, including drivers and workers of school bus, to
take their temperature before going to school. If they have fever, they must not return to school.
However, we are mindful of the rapidly changing nature of the COVID-19 pandemic, we will keep
in view the latest development, and parents should pay close attention to any latest announcements
of our school as well as the EDB.

After the commencement of the new school year, schools will remain open from 9:00 am to 3:30 pm
every Monday to Friday, to accommodate students who have to go back to school because of a lack
of care at home. For further enquiries, please feel free to contact the class teacher at 2386 2010.

Yours faithfully,

(o T

Chung Lai Kuen
Principal




